
Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

September 15th, 2022

The Lake Linden Village Council met at 6:30pm on the above date. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to the roll: Codere, Miller, Heide, Moyle, Reese and Hoffman. 
Approval of Minutes:

Previous meeting minutes from the August regular meeting were presented. A motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Miller to approve them. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in a motion from Trustee Codere, supported by Trustee Reese to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:

There were no public comments.
Bills and Financial Statement:



Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses. He went over several footnotes added to the report. After a brief discussion, a motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Miller to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$    42,872.12
 Water Fund

    
 $    10,647.08
Major Streets Fund

$         827.90
Local Streets Fund

$      2,083.45
 Municipal Streets    
 $    0
Sanitation Fund

$      2,418.89
TOTAL

          $     58,849.44
Poll vote: Yes: Schuldt, Miller, Heide, Codere, Hoffman, Reese, Moyle.
      No: None.  Motion was carried.
Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier introduced a letter from the Community Action Agency requesting a letter of support for their grant proposal for the Weatherization program. The Council agreed to draft and send the letter.

Poirier introduced the quote for the annual insurance premium from Par Plan. After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Moyle and supported by Trustee Hoffman to approve the amount and retain the Par Plan for 2022-23. Poll vote:  Yes: Moyle, Hoffman, Heide, Miller, Reese, Codere and Schuldt. No: None. Motion was carried.     
Police Report:
The police report was read into the record. Chief Rosemurgy said a crossing guard had been retained.  A motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Heide to accept the report. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
Fire Report:
Chief Kotila went over some items on the report. There were discussions about watercross, a fire call in the area that turned out to be an arson per investigator, and a meeting about creating a fire district for the purposes of putting a fire hall question on the ballot. A motion was made by Trustee Moyle and supported by Trustee Reese to accept the report. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
Public Works Report:

Points discussed in the report:
· DPW working on equipment ahead of plowing season. Primary focus is the sander to pass inspection on Scott’s upcoming CDL road test.

· Dock Project work was essentially complete. Dick was looking at ways to get a few more materials in to maximize the amount of the grant.
· Drainage and clutter issues were still apparent along M-26 after the resurfacing project. Poirier said he had photos to submit to MDOT regarding those issue to get them taken care of.
· Erico had given an estimate on replacing heaters in the campground restrooms but Poirier said another quote would be sought before a decision would be needed.

· The skateboard structures in the park had been removed as they were in a dangerous condition.

Downtown Development Authority:

There was no DDA report.
Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):

No report.
Infrastructure:    

There was a discussion about garbage collection solutions again as Poirier had solicited quotes from Wastezero, the current vendor for bags. Although prices were higher, keeping the bag system was at least an option. After a brief discussion Poirier said he would get prices from other vendors for tie straps.

Property & Equipment 
No report.
Public Safety & Policy: 

No report. 
Parks & Recreation:

The marina project had been discussed earlier in the meeting.  
Poirier said he included the scoring for the DNR Passport grant that did not get funded in the spring. He said the recreation committee was scheduled to meet to begin the planning process for a new round of DNR and SPARK grants in the spring.  

Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


In response to a question regarding the Sewage Authority’s upcoming capital project, Trustee Heide said drawings were available at the Schoolcraft Township office for review. 
Late Agenda Items:


None
New Business:

None.
Old Business:

None.

Announcements:  
Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Miller.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 7:41 pm.  There were 2 member(s) of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
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